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A California court showed mercy. In a recent ruling, the California Court of Appeal for the First Appellate 

District made it easier for brokers to remove disciplinary complaints and other black marks from FINRA’s 

BrokerCheck database. 

The court found that the current FINRA rules regarding expungement impose too high a standard for 

brokers seeking to remove complaints from their record. Instead, a principle of fairness should apply. 

The plaintiff had sought to remove several complaints dating back to 1997. He argued that 13 of the 17 

complaints involved the same real estate trust and that his record had been spotless ever since. With 

more investors using BrokerCheck, the complaints were starting to hurt his job prospects, he further 

argued. 

While FINRA denied the request, the court disagreed. “The choice of a very narrow, rigid legal rule to 

assess the legal sufficiency of the petition — a choice that closed off all avenues to the court’s 

conscience in formulating a decree and disregarded basic principles of equity — was nothing short of an 

end run around equity,” the opinion states. It couldn’t have been better said. 

Eckerle Law offers a highest-quality and cost-effective alternative to the traditional law firm model for a 

wide variety of transactional and regulatory matters serving all your business law needs. Our experienced 

attorneys also provide a full range of compliance services for investment advisers, offering compliance 

tools that are tailored to fit the ever changing regulatory landscape as well as your business needs. 

If your company would like to strengthen its business practices, please contact us today so we can 

leverage our experience to create real-life business and legal solutions to help your business thrive.  

 


